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BASF’s Board of Directors Unanimously Urges San Francisco 
Police Commission Not to Adopt ECWs (formerly known as 
TASERS®) in San Francisco at this Time

September 20, 2017 – San Francisco - The Bar Association of San Francisco (BASF) submitted a Memorandum to the 
San Francisco Police Commission and San Francisco Police Chief William Scott, urging the Commission not to approve 
the use of ECWs (formerly known as TASERS®) for all of the reasons set forth in their September 18, 2017 Supplemental 
Recommendation and Memorandum.  

BASF’s Supplemental Recommendation is based upon additional research on ECW risks and efficacy undertaken by BASF’s 
Criminal Justice Task Force during the intervening 15 month period following their June 20, 2016 Recommendation and 
Memorandum (attached to the September 18, 2017 Supplemental Recommendation and Memorandum.)  In addition, the 
supplemental research considered the legal impact of newly issued warnings by the manufacturer; the lack of testing/research 
on the current model available for purchase by the San Francisco Police Department (SFPD); competing priorities for the 
SFPD’s reform needs given the 272 Recommendations of the DOJ/COPS Report; and the considerable costs associated 
with ECWs, including purchase, upkeep, training and oversight.

###

The Bar Association of San Francisco (BASF) is a nonprofit voluntary membership organization of attorneys, law students, 
and legal professionals in the San Francisco Bay Area. Founded in 1872, BASF enjoys the support of more than 7,300 
individuals, law firms, corporate legal departments, and law schools. Through its board of directors, its committees, and its 
volunteer legal services programs and other community efforts, BASF has worked actively to promote and achieve equal 
justice for all and oppose discrimination in all its forms, including, but not limited to, discrimination based on race, sex, 
disability, and sexual orientation. BASF provides a collective voice for public advocacy, advances professional growth and 
education, and attempts to elevate the standards of integrity, honor, and respect in the practice of law.


